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         Presidentôs Musings        . 
Chris Cotter ï KD5HIY 

    It has been now been a year now since I took 
over as your president. I have tried to lead with 
the highest standards and integrity; trying to do 
what is best for our club. In the past year some of 
the things I have learned 
will make me a better 
person overall and better 
prepared for the 
upcoming year or years 
as the leader of this 
organization that I love 
so much. Some things 
you can only learn 
through experience. 
    In the past year, we 
have completed a 
combination of four technician and general 
classes, another round of JOTA, and Mall 
Watch, Christmas celebration, and the list 
continues to grow. 
    We are a unique club, especially in the 
amateur radio community. Growing up as a new 
ham in Central Arkansas, joining the local club 
there, and being a member taught me few new 
things. We would meet once a month, had no 
community outreach, but still had a good group 
of guys with that said. Majority of the learning I 
did came from my elmer, one-to-one. That was 

seventeen years ago. That club is no more, and 
most of the members are still active on the radio 
individually, but not as a group. Why am I 
telling you this? We will get to that.  
    After moving to Texas eleven years ago, I 
tried to find an active repeater to hang around on 
and get acquainted with, and maybe even join a 
club around the area. I was on the big Fort Worth 
and Dallas repeaters in the area. They have good 
clubs, but are a bit far to drive too. Amateur 
radio kind of fell to the wayside for nearly eight 
years for my family and I. The excitement for 
radio never died in me though, eventually I 
found HurstARC through a class at another club 
in the area after my then eleven-year-old son 
expressed interest in getting his tech ticket. 
    After a little research I found out that our club 
does something every Saturday. That blew my 
mind. How can a club, especially an amateur 
radio club meet every single week? Thatôs 
unheard of. This was an amazing thing I felt. 
Many clubs in the area focus on EmComm and 
other EmComm preparations, which is great, but 
occasionally it is nice to meet with a group of 
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Repeaters: 

¶ VHF: W5HRC on 147.100 MHz with  
PL tone 110.9. (Yaesu Fusion) 

¶ UHF: KM5HT on 442.850 MHz with  
PL Tone 110.9 (Echolink) 

 

Nets: 

¶ Weekly at 7:30 PM on Sunday on the 
W5HRC repeater 

¶ On a month with a 5th Sunday, at 7:30 PM 
on the KM5HT repeater 

¶ Simplex net on the 4th Sunday at 7:00 PM 
on 146.400 MHz 

 

Club Meeting:  Third Monday of each month 
(except December) at 7:00 PM at Hurst Fire 
Station #2 training room 
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friends and build a tape measure yagi, or work 
on band pass filters, do tech talks (my favorite), 
go to breakfast or lunch, program radios, and 
then also do EmComm in addition. This is why I 
told you about my previous club that came and 
gone do to inactivity. We are strong. Clubs like 
ours, where we do club events every week, really 
are a contributing part of the backbone of 
supporting amateur radio, along with groups like 
the ARRL, not to leave them out. 
    We have had a lot of new people come in this 
past year, and see a lot of growth. Many have 
come and few have gone. I have tried to steer us 
in a direction of being a group of elmer's and 
ham educators. We have so much talent, so much 
experience, but more importantly, so many that 
are excited about amateur radio. Ultimately that 
will get others excited, and they will want to 
learn more, then we can be their elmer and teach 
them. New hams are the future. Seventeen years 
ago this month I was one of the new guys, who 
read the book, passed the test, but couldnôt tell 
you what a dipole or VFO was for sure. That is 
where my elmer came in. 
    Your VP David and I have spent a lot of time 
thinking about this coming year. The ball is 
already rolling on our activities. We have more 
classes coming, JOTA, Mall Watch, Christmas, 
and a few other things that are still just ideas. My 
first year serving HurstARC was amazing. All 
the time, energy, and effort put into the club is 
well worth it. But that said, looking forward, it is 
going to be just as exciting this upcoming year. I 
really do thank you for trusting me to be your 
president of the Hurst Amateur Radio Club. Here 
is to the past fifty years, and to the next fifty.  
 

                 Women of Ham               .. 
Carrie Cotter ï KD5YIZ 

 

     The first week of May the Club started a new 
net geared to the ladies in the hobby.  The 
Women of Ham (WOH) net is held every 
Thursday evening at 8 p.m. [W5HRC repeater 
147.100 + PL 110.9] with myself, Carrie, 
KD5YIZ acting as your net control.  While the 
focus of the net is on the ladies, all are welcome 
and invited to check in! 

   Each week we take check-ins from anyone 
with a license wishing to join.  Since women are 

the focus, the ladies get to check in first.  We 
have a general discussion question that is posted 
on our Facebook page as well as sent out in 
email prior to the net start.  These discussions are 
not always HAM related and are meant as an ice 
breaker to get everyone more comfortable with 
not only checking in on a net but participating as 
well.  All are encouraged to join in on the 
discussion, but it is not required.  There is also a 
designated time at the end of our net for 
questions and announcements.  There is no 
question too small or too large.  If you have a 
technical question, let us help you find the 
answer! 

    In addition to the weekly net, WOH, as a 

group, is focused on making new friends in the 

hobby and bringing awareness to others that 

HAM radio is 

not just for the 

men!  We will 

hold meetups, 

again anyone is 

welcome, as 

well as other 

events throughout the year to help our group not 

only grow in the hobby we love, but in 

friendship as well. The goal of WOH is to be a 

safe place for women to learn about HAM radio 

and get more comfortable with all that comes 

with their license.   

   If you would like more information, please 

visit the Women of Ham website at 

www.womenofham.com, or email me at 

KD5YIZ@womenofham.com.  Please help us 

get the word out to grow this group! I look 

forward to hearing everyone on Thursday 

evenings. 
 

           StormReady Community       . 
 

   StormReady is a community preparedness 

program in the United States that encourages 

government entities and commercial gathering 

sites to prepare for severe storms. The program, 

sponsored by the United States National Weather 

Service, issues recognition to communities and 

sites across the country that demonstrate severe 
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weather readiness. The program is voluntary, and 

provides communities with clear-cut advice from 

a partnership with the local National Weather 

Service Office, state and local emergency 

managers, and the media. 

    Recently, the City of Hurst was recognized by 

the National Weather Service as a StormReady 

community.  Hurst RACES aided in this 

certification by providing one of the required 

redundant means to receive severe weather 

warnings as well as trained severe weather 

spotters.   

    Congratulation to the leadership of Hurst for 

this achievement and for providing the 

community with the communication and safety 

skills needed to save lives and property -- before, 

during and after a severe weather event. 

 

                    A New Identity               . 
 

    As HARC ends 

its first half-century, 

and sets forth on 

another, it does so 

with a new identity.  

The Hurst Amateur 

Radio Club has a 

new look. 
 

    HARC is sporting a new professionally-

designed logo commemorating its fifty-year 

anniversary, its Texas heritage, and its 

commitment to radio communications. 

  

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

July 9-10, 2016 
IARU HF Championship Contest 
160, 80, 40, 20, 15, 10 meter bands 
1200 UTC Sat - 1200 UTC Sun 
http://www.arrl.org/iaru-hf-championship 
 

July 11, 2016 
HARC50 Celebration and Dinner 
W5H Special Event Station 
Dinner Starts at 6:00 PM 
Brookside Center 
Hurst, TX 
http://www.w5hrc.org 
 

July 16-17, 2016 
CQ Worldwide VHF Contest 
1800 UTC Sat ï 2100 UTC Sun 
http://www.cqwww-vhf.com 
 

July 22-23, 2016 
Ham Holiday 2016 
OK Section Convention & Hamfest 
Biltmore Hotel/Convention Center 
Oklahoma City, OK 
http://www.hamholiday.com 
 

August  5-6, 2016 
Austin Summerfest 
ARRL Texas State Convention 
Crowne Plaza Hotel 
6121 North I-35 
Austin, TX 
http://www.austinsummerfest.org 
 
 
 
 

The Newsletter is a publication of and for 
members of the Hurst Amateur Radio Club.  
Members are welcome and encouraged to 
submit articles and information for publication.  
Please submit in MSWord format to Mike 
Haefner, N5YM, by email at n5ym@juno.com.  
Deadline for submissions for the next issue is 
August 17, 2016. 
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   In this issue, we look at the recollections of long-

time HARC member John Roden [K5JR].  John 

remembers joining the Club in 

the third or fourth year.  ñIt 

was still a CB club then,ò John 

said.  ñI give Jack Pickle credit 

for this being a ham radio 

club.  He was holding classes 

helping people get a license 

who were members of the CB 

club, kind of on his own.  

There were about half a dozen, 

or so.  I had a little success with the Kilocycle Club 

teaching code, so I helped with that. Finally we held 

one big class where a lot of the members got startedò 
    The entire Roden family was hams.  ñMike 

[W5JR] wanted to get into it for Explorer Scouts, 

thatôs the reason I got into it,ò John said. ñIôd been in 

radio in the Navy and knew the code, but I was sick 

of it and didnôt want to mess with it anymore.ò 

Nevertheless, John agreed to help Mike to get started 

and they both went to the FCC field office in Dallas 

where John passed the code test for General class and 

Mike the code test for Technician.  Later, Johnôs wife 

Bettye [WB5DMR ï SK] went to school at the 

Kilocycle Club to get her license.  Daughter Debbie 

passed here test and got call sign WA5WAC as a 

Technician and later upgraded to General when she 

moved to California so she could talk to the family 

back at home in Texas. 

    John recalled the VHF repeater transmitter was 

originally in Arlington.  HARC was first to get an 

antenna for the repeater receiver on the bank building 

in Bedford at Airport Freeway and Central. John said 

ñthe President of the bank did not want antennas on 

the building, but by submitting the names of about 

fifteen club members who had accounts there, he 

changed his mind.  Once the bank found out they 

could lease that space it became full of antennas.  

Randy [WB5GON] and I put up first antenna.  Before 

that we were all simplex.ò 

    The City of Hurst gave HARC space on the water 

tower and the repeater shack was built on Johnôs 

driveway and hauled onto the site.  ñCharles Penry 

[WA5VHU]  and Mike [Roden] fine-tuned the 

repeater,ò and then they acquired a surplus antenna 

from a hospital in South Texas.  ñThe city didnôt care 

at that time, and 4 or 5 different members had 

climbed the tower several times to work on the 

antenna,ò John remarked. 

    In all, fourteen HARC families had lots at Lake 

Granbury.  One of the members, Art Runyon, lived 

there in a mobile home and put up a tower.  ñMike set 

up a UHF repeater there so we could talk to the guys 

as Granbury.  When Art moved, the repeater was 

relocated to Hurst on a 60-foot tower at my house,ò 

John said.  That repeater is now the HARC UHF 

repeater, residing at Hurst Fire Station 2. 

    ñHam radio has been a big part of my life,ò said 

John as he recalled a couple of many memorable 

accomplishments. ñWichita Falls had a big tornado 

so we set up 75 and 40 meters stations at home, 

where Mike and Debbie worked those stations while 

Bettye and I relayed information to Fort Worth.ò  

Somehow, the Fort Worth Star Telegram found out 

about it and put Johnôs telephone number in the 

paper.  So for 3 days HARC members worked around 

the clock helping the Rodens handle welfare 

messages between Fort Worth and Wichita Falls. 

    Another time, John was contacted by a man whose 

daughter was the wife in a ruling family in a South 

America country.  Telephone lines were out due to a 

local disaster there, and the man had airplane tickets 

ready for his daughter and family to fly to the U.S., 

but was unable to contact them.   Turning his beam 

antenna to the long path due to nearby high lines, 

John contacted a local ham in the country and passed 

the message along.  Twenty six minutes later, John 

was able to inform the parent that daughter and 

family would be on a plane to Houston the next day.  

The Fort Worth Star Telegram 

published an article that 

highlighted John and the benefits 

of ham radio. 

    John is still active in ham 

radio.  Although he got rid of his 

HF gear when he moved to his 

present apartment, he still 

maintains VHF and UHF 

equipment, and is fortunate to reside in a community 

that allows him to erect an outside antenna. 
Mike Haefner N5YM 

 

John Roden K5JR  
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Recollections and Reflections of 50 years of 

the Hurst Amateur Radio Club  
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 VVIINNTTAA GGEE  RRAA DDIIOO  
Fifty y ears ago, when the Hurst Amateur Radio Club was founded, hams had the 

opportunity to either build their equipment from kits or purchase their rigs ready - built.  
Some of the more popular radios of that time were:  
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                           Community Service Over the Years                          . 
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